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FULL COLOR or Black and White 

Renville & Bottineau 
County Plat Books 

FOR SALE!
Renville and Bottineau County Plat Books  

in FULL COLORFULL COLOR or Black and White  
with spiral binder are available for sale at the  

Renville County Farmer.

Renville County Farmer  
110 MAIN ST. EAST | MOHALL, ND | (701)756-6363

Notice to Glenburn Residents 
Copies of the  

2024 DRINKING WATER QUALITY REPORT  
are available at City Hall during office hours: 

Monday – Friday 8:00 am to 2:00 pm. 
Donna Zeltinger, City Auditor

Notice of Annual Meeting 
and Election of Board Members 

Renville County Rural Ambulance 
District 

Wednesday, April 16th at 7:30 p.m.  
Mohall EMS Facility 

 
25-27C

Renville County Planning & 
Zoning Annual Meeting 

                                                                                                                              
The annual meeting will be held on Thursday April 24th, 

2025 at 9:00 a.m. in the Community Room of Renville 
County Courthouse, Mohall, North Dakota 

 
Kristy L. Titus, Treasurer 

26-28c 

Tax Equalization Meeting 
WHITE ASH TOWNSHIP 
Monday April 21st, 2025 

4:30 p.m. 
at Shawn Murphy’s Shop 
SHAWN MURPHY, CLERK/TREASURER 

WHITE ASH TOWNSHIP 
27-28c

Tax Equalization Meeting 
VAN BUREN TOWNSHIP 
Monday, April 21st, 2025 

7:00 p.m. 
Stanley Savekoul Home 
META TIX, CLERK/TREASURER   

VAN BUREN TOWNSHIP 
27-28c

Mohall Rural Fire Protection 
Meeting 

Wednesday, April 23rd, 2025  
7:00 p.m. 

Emergency Services Building Mohall 
ERIC MOBERG, TREASURER/SECRETARY  

 
27C

Tax Equalization Meeting 
HAMERLY TOWNSHIP 

Tuesday, April 22nd, 2025 
7:00 p.m. 

Clerk’s Home 
DIANA KRAUSE, CLERK/TREASURER   

HAMERLY TOWNSHIP 
26-27c

Tax Equalization Meeting   
MUSKEGO TOWNSHIP 

General Business Meeting to follow 
Monday, April 21st, 2025 

6:00 p.m. at Clerk’s Home 
GEORGETTE BRADLEY, CLERK/TREASURER  

             26-27c

McKinney Cemetary Board Meeting 
Sunday, April 27th, 2025  

1:00 p.m. 
Tolley EMS Building 

HEATHER GATCHMAN, TREASURER/SECRETARY  
 

28C

Many ranchers in the region still 
depend on surface water sources, such 
as dugouts and stock dams, to provide 
water for grazing livestock. Access to 
good-quality water will continue to be 
a challenge for ranchers in North 
Dakota this spring, according to 
Miranda Meehan, North Dakota State 
University Extension livestock envi-
ronmental stewardship specialist. 

“Due to drought conditions and low 
spring runoff, many livestock water 
sources have either dried up or may be 
toxic to livestock,” says Meehan. 

Water quality impacts cattle intake 
and weight gain. Studies have reported 
improved gains by as much as one-
quarter of a pound per day in yearlings 
and one-third of a pound per day in 
calves drinking good-quality water. 

When surface waters become low, 
the mineral component of the water 
becomes more concentrated because 
minerals do not evaporate with the 
water. Of particular concern are 
increased concentrations of total dis-
solved solids (TDS) and sulfates, 
which can be toxic to livestock. For 
most classes of grazing livestock, the 
TDS in the water should be less than 
5,000 parts per million (ppm). 

Sulfate is part of the TDS. The rec-
ommended concentration should be 
less than 500 ppm for calves and less 
than 1,000 ppm for adult cattle. High 
levels of sulfate can reduce copper 
availability in the diet. Elevated levels 
of sulfates may cause loose stool, 

whereas very high levels of sulfate 
can induce central nervous system 
problems. 

Water quality screenings conduct-
ed by NDSU Extension agents in the 
fall of 2024 found many water 
sources to have potentially toxic lev-
els of sulfates, especially in western 
North Dakota. 

In preparation for the upcoming 
grazing season, Meehan encourages 
monitoring water quality and evalu-
ating alternative water options. She 
recommends a couple of tools to aid 
in monitoring water quality: a hand-
held TDS meter and sulfate test 
strips. Both these tools are afford-
able and easy to use. If the screening 
indicates the TDS is greater than 
4,500 ppm and/or sulfates are 
greater than 800 ppm, submit a sam-
ple to a lab for additional analysis. 

If you have encountered water 
quality issues in the past, Meehan 
says to evaluate and consider devel-
oping an alternative water source. 

“Installing a water development 
plan can help ensure that livestock 
can access good-quality water 
throughout the grazing season and 
increase a ranch’s drought 
resilience,” says Meehan. 

 
For more information on livestock 

water quality, contact your local 
NDSU Extension office or visit 
https://www.ndsu.edu/agriculture/a
g-hub/ag-topics/livestock/water. 

An NDSU Extension agent demonstrates how to use a TDS meter to 
screen a livestock water source. 

 Livestock Water Quality  
Likely to be Impacted by 

Drought 

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
The North Dakota Department of 
Transportation (NDDOT) will 

receive bids for the construction 
of the following project(s): 

Job No.: 23939 
Project No(s).: TAC-0038(052) 
Length: 0.150 
Type: SIDEWALKS, CURB 

RAMP, SIGNING, AND LIGHTING 
County(s): RENVILLE Co 
Location: CENTRAL AVE, FROM 

1ST ST NW TO 3RD ST NW 
(MOHALL) 

Bids will be received via the Bid 
Express on-line bidding exchange at 
www.bidx.com until 09:30AM, 
May09, 2025. Bids will be opened at 
that time at the NDDOT building on 
the capitol grounds in Bismarck and 
the bid results will be distributed and 
posted online at 
https://www.dot.nd.gov/business/bid

info.htm approximately 30 minutes 
after bids are opened. 

The proposal forms, plans, and 
specifications are available on the 

NDDOT website at 
http://www.dot.nd.gov and may be 

inspected at the Construction Services 
Division, 608 East Boulevard Avenue, 
Bismarck, North Dakota. 

All bidders not currently prequali-
fied with NDDOT must submit an 
online Contractor’s 

Prequalification request to the 
Department at least ten (10) business 
days prior to the bid opening. The 
online application can be found on the 
NDDOT website at 
https://www.dot.nd.gov/business/co

ntractors.htm 
NDDOT reserves the right to reject 

any and all proposals, waive technical-
ities, or to accept such as may be 
determined in the best interests of the 
state. 

For disability/language assistance, 
call 701-328-2978. 

Requested by: 
Ronald J. Henke, P.E., Director 
North Dakota Department of 

Transportation 
                                               28c

Ruth Stanley, FNP-C

Family Medicine 

701-756-6841 

Trinity Health Mohall Clinic 

504 1st St SE, Mohall, ND 

Clinic Hours: 

8 a.m.-5 p.m. M-Th 

8 a.m.-4 p.m. Ftrinityhealth.org

Expert care close to home
Trinity Health has specialists in your area who 

look forward to seeing you. Call today for an  

appointment.

First District Health Unit 
Offers Program to Reduce 

Falls in Older Adults
One in four older adults has a fall 

each year according to the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC) and North Dakota averages 56 
deaths per 100,000 in death related 
falls.  But the good news, according to 
Melissa Burud, RN BSN, is that falls 
are not a normal part of aging and can 
be prevented.   

The Stepping On program, offered 
in Mohall by First District Health 
Unit, has been researched and proven 
to reduce falls by 31%.  The weekly 
workshop will start on Tuesday, May 
27th at the Mohall Senior Center from 
9:00-11:00 and will go through 
Tuesday, July 8th. 

In just 7 weekly, 2-hour sessions, 
Stepping On gives participants strate-
gies for avoiding falls including bal-

ance and strength exercises, home 
safety check suggestions, medication 
review, and more.  Guest experts 
including a physical therapist and 
pharmacist and others visit over the 
course of the seven sessions providing 
falls prevention information and 
strategies for avoiding a fall. The 
workshop is designed specifically for 
people who age 60 or older OR indi-
viduals who have fallen and have a 
fear of falling.  Participants can expect 
to leave with more strength, better 
balance, and a feeling of confidence 
and independence.  

 
To register for Stepping On, contact 

Stacey Schoemer at 701-377-2316 or 
Melissa Burud at 701-385-4328.  
Participants must pre-register! 

Maverick’s Trapshooting Has Record 
Number of Participants and is Gearing 

Up for a Great Year
The 2025 Spring MLSWKB 

(Mohall Lansford Sherwood, 
Westhope, Kenmare and Bowbells) 
Maverick’s trap shooting started their 
USA Clay target League on April 5th.  

This spring there are 39 shooters 
competing. This is a record number of 
participants that they have had out. 
With this number of shooters, they are 
classified in the Class 2A – 
Conference 3 putting them in the 
largest group of the 2A schools. 

 The team is competing against 
Central Cass, Central Mclean, Fargo 
Davies, DLB, Wahpeton and West 
Fargo.  (three classes A,AA,AAA and 
three Conferences for each of those, 
all determined by the participation 
numbers of your team) overall there is 
81 teams participating in the league 
this year, with an estimated 2500 indi-
viduals.   

Each week the team will take the 
best 27 scores and submit those for 
scoring. The coaches are Zane 
Axtman, Diane Witteman, and Jerrod 
Braun. The team shoots at the 
Sherwood Gun Club Sundays 1:30-4 
and Wednesdays. 4-7. 

 All competitions are shot at their  
home club, they do have three tourna-
ments that they participate in also. 

 On May 17th they will host a shoot 
at the Sherwood Gun Club, June 7th 
Best of the West – Minot Gun Club 
and the June 14th Horace ND for the 
State ND Clay Target Championships. 

 
Registered shooters are: 
  

Luke Alexander  
Riley Beaton 
Liam Becker 
Cavin Bliven 
Juliana Bohm 
Caleb Bratvold 
Cooper Cameron 
James Cron 
James Foltyn 
Ryker Gibson 
Colton Grondahl 
Hank Handeland 
Ava Hanson 
Landon Hedberg 
Carson Heisler 
Kole Herman 
Drayson Johnson 
Jack Knutson 
Sidney Knutson 
Austin Lakefield 
Sheridan Lakefield 
Brian Lynch 
Mavrick Miller 
Mayson Maeyer 
Kase Nygaard 
Wian Oosthuizen 
Carson Peterson 
Logan Peterson 
Luke Peterson 
Dylan Potter 
Landan Spear 
Lincoln Spear 
Lleyton Spear 
Tatum Steele 
Alexander Thompson 
Asher Thompson 
Brady Tofteland 
Brielle Volk 
Ellis Weathers 

The Trade Review Act of 2025 
would limit presidential power to 
impose tariffs. 

North Dakota Farmers Union 
announced its support today of biparti-
san legislation in the U.S. Senate that 
would limit the power of the president 
to implement trade tariffs without con-
gressional approval. The Trump 
Administration’s widespread imple-
mentation of tariffs last week has 
already caused a significant drop in 
the price of several crops.  

“North Dakota will be hardest hit by 
these tariffs,” said North Dakota 
Farmers Union President Mark Watne. 
“North Dakota farmers and ranchers 
rely heavily on strong export markets 
and are especially vulnerable to retal-
iatory tariffs.”  

 If enacted, The Trade Review Act 
of 2025 would restore congressional 
authority over tariffs as outlined in 
Article 1, Section 8 of the Constitution 
by placing limits on a president’s 

power to impose tariffs. It would 
require the president to notify 
Congress of tariff action within 48 
hours, which then gives Congress 60 
days to pass a joint resolution of 
approval. If disapproved, the tariff 
would end. 

 Watne said restoring Congress’s 
authority over tariffs would promote 
more orderly and thoughtful trade 
policies. “This administration’s 
approach to tariffs has created a huge 
amount of confusion and uncertainty. 
We need Congress to step up and exer-
cise its constitutional authority.” 

 The long-term damage done to rela-
tionships with trading partners is of 
equal concern to farmers, Watne said. 
“If we don’t take a more deliberate 
approach to our trade relationships, we 
will no longer be a trusted partner and 
buyers will go elsewhere. That means 
farmers will get paid less over longer 
periods of time for the products we 
export.” 

North Dakota Farmer’s Union 
Supports Congressional Oversight of 

Trade Tariffs


